Oregon

Theodore R. Kulongoski, Governor

April 6, 2006

Department of Environmental Quality
Northwest Region Portland Office

2020 SW 4" Avenue, Suite 400

Portland, OR 97201-4987

(503) 229-5263

FAX (503) 229-6945

TTY (503) 229-5471

Tom Calabrese, RG, CWRE
Principal/Hydrogeologist
EnviroLogic Resources, Inc.
P.O. Box 80762
Portland, OR 97280-0762

Re:  Bioassay Reference Sample Selection
Ecological Risk Assessment Work Plan
Remedial Investigation/Feasibility Study and IRAM Development
Astoria Area-Wide Petroleum Site
Astoria, Oregon
DEQ ECSI File #2277

Dear Mr. Calabrese:

The Oregon Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ) has reviewed the March 7, 2006
Biological Reference Sample Selection, Ecological Risk Assessment Work Plan, for the Astoria
Area-Wide (AAW) Petroleum Site. The reference sediment samples are acceptable provided both
REF-YB and REF-EBB are used in the bioassay testing program. Please call me at (503) 229-5213
if you have any questions concerning DEQ’s review or other project issues.

Sincerely, :

Anna Coates, R.G.

Project Manager/Hydrogeologist
DEQ NWR

Cleanup and Emergency Response

a5 Astoria Area-Wide PRP Group (to be distributed by EnviroLogic)
Mark Pugh, DEQ
Paul Seidel, DEQ
Jill Kiernan, DEQ
Henning Larsen, DEQ
Bruce Gilles, DEQ
Project File
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